
 

 
TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT NAME:  O’DONNELL SITE PLAN 
PROJECT NO.:   2022-01 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 47, BLOCK 1, LOT 48 
REVIEW DATE:   27 MAY 2022  
MEETING DATE:  2 JUNE 2022 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE: TALCOTT ENGINEERING 

 
 

1. This office’s previous comments dated 28 January 2022 for the 3 February 2022 meeting should be 
addressed. 
 

2. The applicant is requested to confirm that the Adjoiner’s Notices have been sent out.  Affidavit of 
mailing should be provided. 
 

3. Notice of Intent for Lead Agency was circulated on 8 February 2022. NYS Office of Parks Recreation 
and Historic Preservation responded stating “No adverse impact”. 
 

4. The applicant has submitted renderings for the proposed project.  Applicants notes that the 
proposal is for office or retail.  It is noted that four garage bay doors are located to the rear of the 
structure, which may be conducive for use as a contractor’s office/ small storage area. 
 

5. Landscaping schematic has been provided by the applicant’s representative which should be 
submitted to the Town’s Landscape Architect consultant for review. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
MHE Engineering, D.P.C. 

 
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal
PJH/kbw 



 

Talcott Engineering 
DESIGN, PLLC 
1 GARDNERTOWN ROAD ~ NEWBURGH, NY 12550 

(845) 569-8400* ~ (fax) (845) 569-4583 

 
Town of Newburgh                                                                 January 5, 2022 

Planning Board 

21 Hudson Valley Professional Plaza 

Newburgh, NY 12550 

 

Attn: John Ewasutyn, Chairman 

 

Re:  Project Narrative 

       Commercial Site Plan for O’Donnell 

       NYS Route 52 

       Town Project No. 2022-XX 

       S-B-L: 47-1-48 

       Job No. 20003-MDL 

 

COMMERCIAL SITE PLAN FOR O’DONNELL NARRATIVE 

 

 

       The subject parcel is a 11.12 acre lot, owned by Michael O’Donnell, located on NYS Route 

52.  The property is located in the B (Business) Zone, and is vacant. It is serviced by Town water 

and sewer. 

        

       The proposal is to build a 5,200 sf commercial building, which will contain offices, remove 

the offices, and/or offices.  The plans also include new sewer and water service line, parking to 

accommodate the building.  The project, as proposed, is in compliance with Zoning. 

 

       Most of the site is NYS Wetland NR-16 ,therefore, parking is placed in the front yard 

setback, which is consistent with existing development in the area. I request a waiver from the 

design guidelines for this.  

 

       The driveway entrance has been permitted and constructed. 

 

       Upon your authorization, I will deliver 12 sets of prints, applications, and EAF Long Forms 

along with the applicants’ checks for escrow ($ 4,200.00), application fees ($ 3,000.00), and 

public hearing fee ($ 150.00). I will deliver 1 set to Pat Hines and PDF 1 set to Dominic 

Cordisco. 

 

Respectfully yours, 

 

 

 

Charles T. Brown, P.E. – President 

Talcott Engineering Design, PLLC      

 

PC;  Michael O’Donnell, Owner 

        Pat Hines 

        Dominic Cordisco, Esq. 
















































































